
81st Oregon Legislative Assembly – 2021 Regular Session

This summary has not been adopted or officially endorsed by action of the committee. 1 of 1
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WHAT THE MEASURE DOES:
Extends tax exemption for nonprofit properties used as low-income housing from July 1, 2022, to July 1, 2028.
Takes effect 91st day after sine die.

ISSUES DISCUSSED:

EFFECT OF AMENDMENT:
No amendment.

BACKGROUND:
Real property belonging to certain charitable and scientific institutions is exempt from property tax. Historically,
organizations claimed such tax exemptions to pursue solely charitable purposes, such as operating an animal
shelter. In 2013, Corvallis Neighborhood Housing Services challenged a property tax assessment against
low-income housing it purchased from Linn County Affordable Housing, raising the question whether the
provision of low-income housing was sufficient to be exempt from property taxes. The Legislative Assembly
responded by passing House Bill 4039 in 2014, to allow nonprofit properties used for low-income housing to claim
property tax exemptions. The tax exemption is currently set to expire July 1, 2022.

Senate Bill 155 extends the sunset on property tax exemptions for nonprofit properties used for low-income
housing to July 1, 2028.


